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Old Luce Community Council Meeting  

7.45pm Monday 5th November 2018 

Minutes 

Present: Freddie Murray Chairman          Ian Paterson   Vice Chairman 

 Anne Jarvie   Secretary              

Committee: Mike Lane, Elizabeth Innes, Jane Dodds, Diane Lowe, Irene Rennie 

Apologies: Caroline Heron, Gail Taylor, Gordon McKinstry, Joan Miskimmins, Derek Sloan 

Councillor: Graeme Nicholl, Jim McColm, Katie Haggan       Police: Pc Gayle Allison            

Police Business: 09/10/2018 1xFemale arrested for breach, reported to the PF.  20/11/2018  is the 
next police community surgery.  

Cancer Drop In Centre: Aileen McClymont the newly appointed manager of the cancer drop in 
centre gave an interesting talk on what it provides to cancer patients and their families in this area. 
The centre was founded about 20 years ago, with a mixture of staff and volunteers. It is a registered 
charity starting off in Mill Hill Street Stranraer and now moved to the Waverly medical centre. They 
provide 1 to 1 support and group support. They also can help you with financial support with 
information on benefits and grants available for cancer patients that are unable to work through 
being to unwell or receiving treatment, the centre is also there to support family members and 
carers with any questions they have for their love ones who is going through cancer. They also offer 
coffee mornings, knitting groups and walking groups. Transport is also available to help patients get 
to hospital appointments.  If you would like to pop in for a chat they are open Wednesdays, 
Thursdays and Fridays 10.00am to 3.00pm.  

1.Minutes Previous Meeting: Prop: Ian Paterson Sec: Elizabeth Innes AGREED 

2. Matters Arising: The wall at Lady Stair Park is still in need of urgent repair and getting in a even 

worse condition.  

3. Correspondence:  Cubs and Beavers applied to the micro grant scheme for a grant of £500.00 

towards there hall fees, equipment and stationary and also to treat the children to the local 

pantomime. Jane Dodds removed herself from the hall while the voting commenced everyone was 

in agreement to the £500.00. Glenluce Primary School applied to the micro grant for assistance in 

travel and accommodation costs for a school trip to Carlingwark in Castle Douglas. The total cost is 

£50.00 per child the council used to provide support towards the cost but do not anymore. The 

requested amount was £410.00 and they also requested to Newluce Community Council for the 

same amount. Which will bring the cost down to £30.00 per child for the parents to pay. The voting 

commenced and everyone was in agreement. Glenluce Primary School also applied for another 

micro grant for £410.00 towards the cost of taking the school to the pantomime  every one voted in 

agreement. Glen of Luce Woman’s Institute applied to the micro grant for there hall fees of £144.00 

with everyone voting in agreement.  

Christmas Parties: Saturday 22nd December will be the date for both Christmas parties. Julie McKie 

will be doing the children’s party and will also be providing entertainment to the adults with her 

singing at night. The big Christmas switch on is Saturday 1st December at 5pm with carol singing, 

mulled wine and short bread starting from 4.15pm. 



 

 

OFFICIAL 

OFFICIAL 

Reports: Ian Paterson asked if the 100 club draw for December, January and the Christmas draw can 

be done at the Christmas party everyone agreed.  

 

5.Development Trust: Mike gave an update on the trust they have had 3 grants approved for the car 

parks, projector system and 5 acres in the glen. Outside sockets was installed for the Christmas 

decorations with more light this year with even lights on the trees at the top of the village. The 

Visitor square is looking for tenders to do it out. The hall has a disabled ramp being installed, a mop 

sink and new curtains. There is also new cinema equipment but Freddie highlighted the hall needs 

more security. The next trusts AGM is on Wednesday 28th November.  

 

100 Club Draw   -   Drawn by: Katie Haggman, Jim McColm, Graeme Nicholl  

Winners £25.00 – Wilma Miskimmins , £50.00 – Derek Sloan,  £100.00 – Eleanor McKinstry   

 

Meeting Closed 9.35pm by Freddie Murray  

Next Meeting Monday 3rd December 2018 @ 7.45pm in Glenluce Public Hall.     

 


